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A Resolution Of The City Commission Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Authorizing The

Appropriate City Officials To Execute The Attached Third Amendment To Tower Siting

Agreement, Between MetroPCS Florida, LLC, And The City Of Hollywood, For A Wireless

Communications System At 2600 Hollywood Boulevard Renewing Its Term and Adding An

Additional Renewal Term.

Staff Recommends: Approval of the attached resolution.

Explanation:

Resolution No. R-2004-350, approved on October 20, 2004, authorized the execution of a

Tower Siting Agreement (“Agreement”) between MetroPCS California / Florida, Inc. and the

City of Hollywood for location of a wireless communications system on the roof top of City

Hall at 2600 Hollywood Boulevard.

Subsequently on July 18, 2012, the City Commission approved Resolution No. R-2012-219

authorizing execution of a First amendment To Tower Siting Agreement between MetroPCS

Florida, LLC, successor in interest by assignment from MetroPCS California/Florida, Inc., that

allowed an increase from three to six antennae.

Then, on March 19th 2014 the City authorized the execution of a Second Amendment to the

Tower Siting Agreement between MetroPCS, LLC, providing for twelve roof top antennae;

The agreement expired on November 1st 2014, and in late 2015 MetroPCS was contacted to

negotiate a renewal, MetroPCS is requesting the allowed for renewal of 10 years (expiring on

October 21, 2024) and amending the agreement with an additional ten year term pending

additional negotiations 90 days prior to expiration of the current renewal. The existing 5%

annual escalator is being maintained.

The expiration of this agreement did occur during the transition of Administration within the

Information Technology Department in 2014. Although this was identified in 2015, there were

delays due to the changes in representatives from MetroPCS during negotiations. During this

period, the 5% escalator was applied on outstanding payments and all scheduled payments
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period, the 5% escalator was applied on outstanding payments and all scheduled payments

were received in full.

Recommended for inclusion on the agenda by:
Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager
George Keller, Assistant City Manager/Finance & Administration
Raheem Seecharan, Director Department of Information Technology
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